
NEWSLETTER     

Principal: Susan Duncan Facebook:  Boolarra PS Telephone: (03) 51696471 
PO Box 249. Boolarra, 3870    Email: boolarra.ps@education.vic.gov.au            

Webpage:  http://www.boolarra.vic.edu.au 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS / REMINDERS 

Monday 23rd October Book Club orders due 

Wednesday 25th October Responsible Pet Program  

Tuesday 31 October Whole School Excursion (potential) 

Monday 20 November Week for Frozen (Proposed) 

Monday 4 to Tuesday 5 

December 

Swimming all school (Proposed) 

Wednesday 6 December  School Council Meeting 7pm 

Wednesday 13 to Friday 15 

December   

Swimming all school (Proposed) 

 

Monday 18 December Swimming all school (Proposed) 

Term 4  Week 3 
From the Principal’s Desk 

Student Leaders 

I have been meeting regularly with our stu-

dent leaders to provide meaningful oppor-

tunities for them to have a voice in the deci-

sion making at our school. Last week, they 

asked if we could bring back our SLICE 

(Clubs) program and that is exactly what we 

will do today, Friday.  Some of our senior 

students are sharing their expertise with 

others. We will have four activities that in-

clude cooking, sport, gardening and art. 

Providing genuine opportunities for stu-

dents to lead and organise is important in 

their growth and development. In line with 

our vision our students are making pur-

poseful contributions to our community.  

Please note the newsletter will now be emailed to all parents /carers at the nominated email addresses on file. It’s 

also available on the website and uEducateUS. 

School Uniform 

Our student leaders have noticed that some stu-

dents are coming to school in clothing that is not 

consistent with our Uniform policy. We will be hav-

ing a focus on students wearing the correct uniform. 

Our leaders specifically noted that some students 

are wearing black pants 

and jackets. Our colours 

are blue and red. I have 

inserted the specific uni-

form guidelines on page 4 

of this newsletter. For 

more detailed infor-

mation please refer to our 

Uniform Policy on our 

website. 

mailto:boolarra.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.boolarra.vic.edu.au


Congratulations on Magnificent Yard Behaviour 
Boolarra Primary School 
 
This term we have had only 4 minor infringe-
ments of our behavioural expectations in the 
yard (one includes not wearing a hat). Well 
done!! 
 
Our students have so many ways to engage in 
positive play. Below we have Jasper and Zed 
building a wall. They had developed a narrative 
for their imaginative play that included a force 
field for added protection. 

School Council News 

Last week School Council met. We discussed that 

our ‘Little Projects’ this Term will be painting the 

concrete tunnel. The students have successfully 

asked for Bunnings to donate some paint. We want 

to involve the students in this project and will also 

be asking some adult volunteers to support them. 

This supports some feedback from the community 

that our school is, in places, looking a bit run down. 

A current school council focus is to improve the ap-

pearance of the front of the school. 

Our last School Council Meeting will be held on 

Wednesday, 6th December at 7.00. At this meeting 

we will be discussing our 2024 budgets and direc-

tion. If you are interested in being involved in the 

discussions please feel free to attend. We are al-

ways looking for new members. 

Acknowledging Kindness 

Our After School Childcare students made a 

cake for the Men’s Shed to say thank you 

for painting the Breeze Way. Showing grati-

tude is an important element of our Social 

& Emotional Curriculum. We love that our 

After School Care builds on what we believe 

is fundamentally important. 

Have a wonderful weekend  

Susan Duncan 

Spread The Word– 2024 Enrolments 
 
Support your community, support your 
school. 
 
We are currently accepting enrolments 
for 2024. If you know of anyone who is 
eligible to enrol at our school in 2024 
please encourage them to contact the 
school.  
 
I am aware that we currently have some 
past families who are not giving a fair or 
reliable opinion of our school. It is up to 
everyone in our community to challenge 
their thinking. Potential families should 
make an informed decision by talking to 
current students, families, and viewing 
our student achievement and parent 
survey data sets. 
 
Please spread the word! 



CHILD SAFE STANDARDS  

At Boolarra Primary School we value child safety and strive to meet the Victorian Child Safe Standards. There have 

been some recent changes to the Standards and we have undergone work to make Boolarra Primary School’s Child 

Safety Standards even stronger. Organisations, such as schools, have to comply with 11 new Standards. These 

standards outline actions that must be taken to keep children and young people safe. The 11 Standards include spe-

cific requirements: • to involve families and communities in organisations’ efforts to keep children and young peo-

ple safe • for a greater focus on safety for Aboriginal children and young people • to manage the risk of child abuse 

in online environments • in relation to governance, systems and processes to keep children and young people safe.  

In an effort to celebrate and communicate our efforts in the space one of the 11 Standards will be explored in each 

newsletter, beginning with Child Safe Standard 1 – Organisations establish a culturally safe environment in which 

the diverse and unique identities and experiences of Aboriginal children and young people are respected and val-

ued 

At Boolarra Primary School, we are committed to establishing an inclusive and culturally safe school where the 

strengths of Aboriginal culture, values and practices are respected. We think about how every student can have a 

positive experience in a safe environment. For Aboriginal students, we recognise the link between Aboriginal cul-

ture, identity and safety and actively create opportunities for Aboriginal students and the Aboriginal community to 

have a voice and presence in our school planning, policies, and activities. We have developed the following strate-

gies to promote cultural safety in our school community: 

• Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flag flown each day. 

• Acknowledgement given at assembly. Students who identify as Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander are encour-
aged to perform the acknowledgement. 

• Students who identify as Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander have an individual learning plan. 
Classroom teachers plan and incorporate Aboriginal studies in their teaching.  
 

More information about Boolarra Primary Schools commitment to Child Safety can be found on our website  
 https://www.boolarra.vic.edu.au/ under the Child Safety tab.  

POPPY APPEAL 

The tray for the Poppy Appeal is at reception. Please place money in the tin provided. 

PRICE LIST: 

Poppy badge—$1.00 

We will remember them badge—$10.00 

Lest we forget badge—$10.00 

Red Poppy small—$2.00 

Red Poppy large—$5.00 

Poppy bracelet—$3.00 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.boolarra.vic.edu.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb421fc66a31648c962eb08dbcdcceea1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638330052321548435%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG


JUST A REMINDER………. 

If your child is absent 

Please let us know by calling on 5169 

6471 or entering the absence via the 

uEducateUS app by 8.45am. 

Thank you 

 

U-Educate Us  - PARENT COMMUNICATION/NOTIFICATION SYSTEM 

Last term the school changed our parent communication platform from Skoolbag/Audri to  

U-Educate Us due to increasing costs. Notes have been sent home so parents so can put the App on 

their phone. These notes included the steps that needed to be followed and individual passwords for 

families. If you have not received your note please contact the school so we can send one home. It is 

important that all families have the app on their phone as this will be our method of communication 

should we need to close the school. As many parents would remember this was necessary in 2020 

when we experienced a severe weather event which resulted in our closure for two days. This last 

week should be a reminder to us all of the importance in having an effective communication system. 

As A Bushfire at Risk School we may be instructed to close on a Catastrophic Day. Parents should use 

this system to notify the school of any absences.  

Boolarra Primary School Uniform 

Navy Blue or red polo shirt (with 

logo optional) – short or  long 

sleeve 

Navy Blue shorts/tracksuit pants  

Navy Blue or red polo fleece 

windcheater / hoody / cardi-

gan.   

Red/White or Navy Blue/White 

checked dresses. 

Navy Blue Skorts 

Navy Tunic 

School shoes, runners or flat 

boots.  

OPTIONAL  ~  

Blue & red Waterproof track jacket 

with logo – available from office 

Blue & red Polo Shirts with logo – 

available from office. 

Year 6 Windcheater or polo shirt 

(for current year, as approved by the 

Principal). 



Week 2 Term 4 

Jake 

For the excellent 
growth he has 

made in Literacy 
and Numeracy. 

Jake is more 
than ready to 

face the 
challenges 

ahead of Grade 
3. 

 Week 3 Term 4 

Gewalin 
 

For the 
thought she 

gives she gives 
to her written 
work. Gewalin 
always extends 

herself 
befy9ond what 
is required and 
often achieves 
excellence in 
her writing 
because of 

this. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 3 Term 4 

Richie 
 

For the thought 
he gives to his 
written work. 
Richie always 

extends himself 
beyond what is 

required and 
often achieves 

excellence in his 
writing because 

of this. 

Week 2 Term 4 

Daisy 
 

For her 
exceptional 

attitude towards 
her learning. 
Daisy always 
puts in effort 

and takes pride 
in her work. Well 
done, Daisy, you 
are making great 

progress!. 

 
 

Week 3 Term 4 

Kodee 
 

For his 
consistent yet 

quite 
achievement. 
Kodee always 
comes to class 

prepared, listens 
attentively and 

respectfully, 
contributes to 

class 
discussions, and 

completes his 
work efficiently. 

Well done, 
Kodee, you are a 

joy to teach! 

  

Positive Yard Behaviour 
Congratulations to the following students.  

You have demonstrated our school values out 
in the Yard:  

Students can choose an item from our 

prize box or a hot chip lunch on Friday 

Ryleigh,   Violet. 

We hope these students have a brilliant time 

celebrating becoming one year older. Happy 

Birthday from all of us at Boolarra PS! 

October birthdays:  

Corey  Angus    



 

• Doug & Liz Black for cooking our breakfast on 

Wednesdays. 

CURRICULUM CONTRIBUTIONS—PARENT PAY-

MENTS 2023 

We are asking $150 for 2023 curriculum contribu-

tions.  We thank those of you who have already 

contributed. 

If you would still like to make payments for this 

year’s curriculum contributions you are welcome 

to do so or if you are not sure if you have contrib-

uted and would like to do so, please telephone the 

office on 5169 6471. 

Our bank account details are  BSB 063522 Account 

No. 1006 8539.  Please use your child’s name as 

reference and contributions for easy receipting. Miss Lade 

For being a respectful 

teacher who aspires to 

make learning fun. You are 

doing an amazing job! 

 

Teacher of the week Award 

Maths Achievement Awards 

Week 2 Term 4 

Kean 

 

Week 3 Term 4 

Connor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 2 Term 4 

Ava  

 

 

 

Week 3 Term 4 

Scarlett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



         




